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NOTE FROM THE Permanent Mission OF PERU EXPRESSING GRATITUDE FOR THE EXPRESSIONS OF SUPPORT RECEIVED IN CONNECTION WITH THE EARTHQUAKE OF AUGUST 15, 2007, AND REPORTING ITS GOVERNMENT’S DECISION 
NO LONGER TO RECEIVE AND COLLECT DONATIONS

Permanent Mission of Peru
to the 

Organization of American States
Note No. 7-5-M/482
The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the honorable General Secretariat of the Organization and refers to the generous expressions of support received by the Government and people of Peru at the time of the terrible earthquake of August 15.
International assistance in tending to those harmed by the earthquake amply surpassed the expectations of the Peruvian state and made it possible to meet emergency needs.
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Peru now has entered a new phase of requirements–corresponding to rehabilitation or transition–after which it will embark on reconstruction of the affected area.  The requirements for this phase differ from what has been donated thus far.
This Mission, under instructions from the foreign minister of Peru, wishes to inform the honorable General Secretariat of the Peruvian Government’s decision no longer to receive and collect in-kind donations of any sort.
Nevertheless, organizations that decide to continue their support to those affected by the earthquake may do so through direct means.  In such cases, the transmittal and distribution of donations will be the responsibility strictly of the donor and receiver organizations.
On behalf of the Government of Peru, this Mission expresses its most sincere and heartfelt gratitude for the invaluable expressions of solidarity extended by donor governments, organizations, and institutions. 

Finally, this Permanent Mission requests that the honorable General Secretariat be so kind as to convey the content of this note to the permanent missions and observer countries of the Organization of American States and the Pan American Health Organization.
The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the honorable General Secretariat of the Organization the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., October 17, 2007
Honorable
General Secretariat
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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